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SCD1 Visit to New Brighton 
What an amazing day our SCD1 pupils had in New Brighton this week. 
They we so excited to be greeted by ‘real’ pirates and had fun 
building their own boat from driftwood and digging for buried 
treasure. Their behaviour was exceptional once again! 
 
Happy 80th Eastway Primary School 
This year Eastway will celebrate its 80th Birthday! We will be having a party when we return in 
September and will be inviting past pupils and staff in to school. It is going to be a wonderful 
celebration of the history of our school and we look forward to sharing memories of Eastway. 
 
After School Club 
We have had a few children join us this week for our after school club sessions. We have tried to make 
this as affordable as possible for our families.  Eastway staff, who are all familiar to your children, 
will run all sessions. If you are interested in a place for now or for September, please speak to the 
School Office.  
 
Gardening Club  
The children celebrated with Mrs Bell this week after receiving their new 
equipment and harvesting their first crops! The salad was delicious and they were 
so incredibly proud of what they had grown. Well done gardening club! 
 
Wirral Coastal Walk 
A number of our parents are taking part in the Wirral Coastal Walk this weekend to raise funds for 
school. We wish them good luck (and comfortable shoes!) and thank them for their ongoing support. 
 
 
 
 
 

Whole 
School 
(Y1-Y6) 

Attendance 
92.07% 

Punctuality 
97.29% 

Early Years 88.61 98.73 

Nursery  87.91 98.90 

Reception  93.10 98.71 

Year 1 87.50 95.32 

Year 2 85.78 96.55 

Year 3 97.77 96.42 

Year 4 84.48 98.28 

Year 5 89.81 98.15 

Year 6 97.62 96.42 

SCD1 97.22 97.22 

SCD2  96.43 100 

Another wet but wonderful week at Eastway! 
We were delighted to welcome three new children into our school 
this week and we look forward to welcoming a further three next 
week. It is lovely to know how popular our school is and how we 
are attracting new families to join us at Eastway. We know that 
they will settle well here and they will be made to feel incredibly 
welcome by everyone.  
We have also welcomed our five new teachers to our staff 
meeting this week and are looking forward to them meeting you 
and your children in the coming weeks.  
 
Mrs Morris  

Attend Today, Achieve Tomorrow 
 



Free School Meals 
If you have had a change in circumstances or are currently entitled to certain benefits, your child 
may be eligible for free school meals! This is not just access to a free school dinner, your child would 
benefit from additional access to other provision through the funds allocated to school. If you think 
you may qualify for free school meals please speak to either Mrs Dennett or our school office team.   
 
Parental Rights 
It is a requirement that all parents with Parental Responsibility (PR) are entitled to equal access to 
information regarding their child’s education. It is not the school’s responsibility to become involved 
in conflict between parents. All staff act in an impartial manner and are aware of their statutory 
responsibilities when working in a school and dealing with sensitive information. All letters that are 
sent home, and any information for parents/carers, is uploaded onto our school website and is 
therefore accessible to all. We also have our school Facebook page and Twitter, so you can also see 
what is going on in school via social media. We understand the difficulties of having shared access 
with children and are sympathetic with the frustration that you may have regarding communication 
and information sharing and work hard to make this easier for all. All parents are entitled to copies 
of their child’s end of year report and an opportunity to come in for parents’ evenings. Please ensure 
that the school office have the most up to date contact details for you and if there are any changes 
please inform us at your earliest convenience.  
 

CHANGE IN TERM DATES 2019/20 
 
There has been a recent change to the May Bank Holiday 2020. This is to coincide with the 75th 
Anniversary of VE Day, the Bank Holiday will be on Friday 8th May 2020, meaning that school will be 
closed on this date. To make each half term equal, we have spread the INSET days across the school 
year. School will be closed for pupils on INSET days (staff development days).  All children are required 
to be in school for 190 days and staff work 195 days. The days for 2019/20 are below. For the full list 
of term dates, see our school website and the email to all parents.  

 

School Development Days (INSET) 2019/20  

 

Monday 2nd September 2019 

Monday 6th January 2020 

Friday 22nd May 2020  

Monday 1st June 2020 

Monday 20th July 2020 
 
 

Upcoming Events & Important Dates 

Thursday 4th July School reports will be sent home 

Wednesday 10th July Children to visit new classes today 

Friday 12th July  Summer Fair 

Thursday 18th July End of year disco 

Monday 22nd July  Whole School Treat Day 

Tuesday 23rd July  Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Wednesday 24th July Last Day of Term School Closes at 2pm  

Monday 2nd September INSET Day - School closed for pupils  

Tuesday 3rd September Back to school – Autumn Term 

 
 
 


